Mr Tariq Bukhari

General Manager

Pakistan International Airlines

1-15 King Street

Hammersmith

London

W6 9HR

Fax: 020 8741 9376

E-mail: info@piac.com.pk
Dear Mr. Bukhari,

                            I am writing to you regarding Christopher and Calvin George Pakistan due to be forcibly removed from the UK on Pakistan International Airlines flight PK788 from London Heathrow to Karachi at 17:00 on Sunday 10th February 2008.
I am concerned that PIA will be facilitating the forced deportation of Christopher and Calvin George on the above flight.

Christopher and Calvin, two brothers from Pakistan, first came to the UK on student visas in 2004. They have been studying in England for the last three years. The rest of their family is also in the UK, having claimed asylum in 2004. The family left Pakistan to escape death threats and persecution because of their Christian beliefs.

Christopher and Calvin have been in the Detention Fast Track system since claiming asylum before Christmas. Their case was highlighted on BBC Radio 4’s “Law In Action” programme (29.1.08), on which Keith Vaz MP, Chairman of the Home Affairs Select Committee admitted that “the government is cutting corners” with the Detention Fast Track system, and that “If we are true to the spirit and the letter of the international obligations we have, then people have a right to put their case properly, dealt with by solicitors who are well resourced and are experts in this field. And unfortunately, this is not happening at the moment.”

It is certainly not happening in the case of Christopher and Calvin George. This deportation is planned now even though the European Court has not yet considered their case.

The family have put in a case for compassionate leave to remain, which has been supported by a petition of over 1,500 names from their local community. To deport the two sons at this stage would be yet another unjust twist in a most unjust tale.

If these two young men are forced onto the plane, it is certain that they will be deeply and obviously distressed and this will clearly affect the comfort and safety of other passengers.  Any problems that arise as a result could well damage the reputation of PIA in the eyes of both current and potential customers.

There have been a number of incidents in which asylum seekers have been physically assaulted on or near aircraft during attempted removals.  As a result of this, XL Airways recently made a statement that they would no longer take part in forced removals and other airlines have indicated that they are sympathetic to this view.

In view of the Home Office’s recent statement that “Airline captains have the right to refuse carriage of a passenger and will do so if they feel appropriate for security or commercial reasons”, I urge PIA not to carry out this forced removal.

Yours Sincerely,
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